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FROM: Julie McGaughey, Chief Customer Officer; Rene Gonzalez, Customer Solutions 

Manager; Anna Wade, Business Line Manager   

DATE: April 27, 2020 

SUBJECT: Covid-19 Customer Assistance Update  

OBJECTIVE: Information Only 
 
 
Issue 
This memo is provided to update the Board on the implementation of Covid-19 crisis response 
initiatives, and to inform the Board of ongoing work related thereto. 
 
Background 
On March 14th, EWEB announced the suspension of power and water shut-offs for non-payment, 
and late fees; the option for loan deferment; increased funding for EWEB Customer Care benefits 
(ECC); and expanded ECC assistance eligibility to include job loss.  This customer crisis package 
was implemented swiftly, and remains in place at this time until further notice. 
 
For the safety of customers and staff, the EWEB lobby was closed on March 17th. A robust 
communication plan was carried out to alert all customers and to minimize lobby traffic from in-
person ECC applicants on April 1st.  This effort was widely successful. In addition to increased on-
line activity, over 100 customers have taken advantage of the new mail-in option. The mail-in option 
is provided exclusively to senior and disabled applicants and remains open throughout the month. 
    
Finally, the announcement of federal stimulus includes funding for utility assistance.  Staff estimate 
~$9M for the State of Oregon. The funds will be delivered through standard LIHEAP channels.  
Locally, Lane County Human Services Department will accept applications from EWEB customers.  
Timing, methodology and funding levels for the additional federal assistance are not yet known.  
 
Discussion 
Given the severity of local unemployment, EWEB immediately altered the 2020 planned ECC 
allocation schedule to commit more funds in the near term.  The original allocation included $90,000 
in ECC payments during each month from April through June (See Attachment A). 
 
On April 1, EWEB accepted 900 applications in the first hour, equivalent to $234,000 in assistance. 
Additional applications from senior and disabled customers, put the assistance equivalent at 
$260,000.  The increased allocation for May and June is $225,000 and $200,000 respectively. ECC 
allocation increases are planned to be drawn from customer donation funds. 
 

 



Concurrent with relief implementation, staff are developing strategies to support recovery and 
reintroduction of standard customer payment schedules.  As configured, CIS currently limits 
payment plans to next payment due date, a maximum of 30 days.  Customer Solutions is working 
with IS staff to evaluate system-managed payment arrangements that will offer greater flexibility to 
customers during recovery.   
 
General Service programs are also being developed.  Options under consideration may include CIS 
payment plans, loan deferrals and/or temporary payment deferrals.  Current funding strategy will 
rely on Business Growth & Retention reserves. 
 
Recommendation 
This memo has been provided for informational purposes only 
 
Requested Board Action 
None at this time. 
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